
Summer Term  8th June 2023 

Diary Dates (newly added dates in red) 

29th May-2nd June Half Term 

12th June  Drama club starts after school 

14th June  Class Photos 

16th June  Non-Uniform Day for FOTs tombola/raffle 

   3-30pm after school Fidget Toy sale by Jayden (see last page) 

20th June  Willow Class to Fishbourne Roman Palace 

23rd June   Sports Day 

28th June  Buttercups Farm Trip 

2nd July  FOTS Summer Fair 

6th July  Y6 Leavers Service at Christ’s Hospital (just Year 6) 

11th July  Poppy to Arundel Castle 

14th July   Day of Sport 

18th July  FOTS End of Year Party 

19th July  Leaver’s Service @ St Peter’s (all welcome) 

20th July  Last day of the summer term! 

21st July  INSET day (school closed to all children) 

Some of Oakwood hard at 

work in French 

Welcome from Mrs Davy 

 

Dear Parents/ Carers, 

Wow! It has been a wonderful week joining "Team Twineham" and 
starting to meet all the children and staff.  Twineham school is  
truly a special place and I look forward to working with the team 
and driving it forward from its current successes.  Please come and 
say hello on the gate in the morning and I will try my best to learn 
names as quickly as possible!  

Please continue to send any emails via the head@twineham.w-sussex.sch.uk address as Mrs Cotton 
and I continue to work closely together this half term.   
 
I hope you have a lovely weekend. 
 
Many thanks, 
Sarah Davy 
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Are you following us on Facebook?   

If not, give us a like to see photos and fun times at Twineham:  

https://www.facebook.com/TwinehamPrimary 

School Dinners 

If your child has hot dinners please make sure you book their meals 2 weeks in advance 
with Chartwell’s. If you have not booked a meal we will only be able to provide your child 
with a Jacket Potato as their main meal. This is to ensure that those who have booked have 
the meal they have chosen. 
 

Worship Spot 

This week as part of Collective 
Worship we have been enjoying 
learning our songs for the 
Leavers services.  
Click here to listen to ‘My 
Lighthouse’ which is one of our 
favourites. 
https://www.youtube.com/
embed/lFBZJGSgyVQ  

Drama Club!  

Our brilliant Miss Jenkins will be 
running a Drama Club starting 
on Monday after school for the 
rest of this term. She has a 
background in acting and 
musical theatre and is really 
looking forward to sharing these 
skills with you. Please sign up 
asap! 

https://www.facebook.com/TwinehamPrimary/
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Safeguarding Spot 

As the weather warms up it is lovely to see some of 
you meeting up on the field together at the end of 
the day. Please remember that as soon as you collect 
your child, you are responsible for them and must 
supervise them.  Please ensure that no school 
equipment is used after school hours.  

Please can you make sure you are not on the field 
after 3.30pm and that all gates are shut behind you. 
You are always able to use the Recreation Ground at 
the top of the lane if your children want to continue 
to play.  

Please note that cars MUST NOT park on the hatched area by the school, unless specific permission has 
been sought. 

Every child is a gift and every child is gifted 

This Week’s Celebrations... 

On Thursdays, we celebrate children who have been doing some great learning, showing amazing be-
haviour for learning or living out our school values. We are now thinking about our value of creativity. 
Here are our celebrations for this week:  

Buttercups: Theo 

Poppy: Aaro and Grayson 

Willow: Rose and Liam 

Oakwood: Milo and Sam 

SEND Spot 

Thank you to all those who attended our Coffee Morning about school anxiety. We hope you found it 
useful. 
 
If you are concerned about your child’s learning or well-being at any time… 
Please always speak to your class teacher first.  
All our teachers are experienced working with children with a wide range of needs. As stated in West 
Sussex’s guidance (Ordinarily Available Inclusive Practice) “Every practitioner is a teacher of SEND (Special 
Educational Needs and Disabilities)”. Best practice in all schools is that teachers provide individualised and 
targeted support in class, wherever possible. The SENDCO (Special Educational Needs Coordinator) 
provides support to the teachers to do this and to access further support as needed. We will always 
consult parents before accessing any external support.    
 
We know that if your child has identified additional needs it can be a minefield to find out what support is 
available. We are hoping to put together a short leaflet to explain how we can support in school and to 
signpost to other organisations.   
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FOTS Update 

 

SUMMER FAIR 
Sunday 2nd July 12.30-3.30 
We are full steam ahead for this event so make sure it is scribed in your diary.  Please tell your friends and 
neighbours about it and encourage them to come along, or even enter their dogs for the dog show!  We 
need support on the day, and attending the event is the best thing you can do! 
  
 Summer Fair Planning Meeting, Tuesday 13th June 8-9.30pm 

If you can, please pop along to the planning meeting next week at Becca’s house (Lanehurst near 
the bottom end of Twineham Lane).  There is an option to zoom in if you prefer.  All contributions, ideas, 
and help is very welcome!! 
  
 Summer Fair Sponsorship 

We are looking for any parents who would like to sponsor any elements of the fair whether that 
be supporting the bar, the hot food stall, prizes for the games, or the bouncy castle.  Trusted Housesitters 
is very kindly sponsoring the dog show again this year.  All sponsors are of course credited in advertising 
materials and appropriate branding. 
  
 Raffle or Auction prizes 

Do you have anything you or your business could offer to put in our Auction?  Let us know, either at 
the school office or to any of the FOTs team, or email FOTS@email.com 
  
 Advertising 
Would you like an estate agent board outside your house so we can spread the message about this event 
as far and wide as possible?  Please get in touch 
  
 Get stuck in! 
Most importantly we need parents to get stuck in and help us 
run the event.  Even if it is for 1 hour on the gate, your help is 
most welcome to make this the friendly, fun and community-
driven event the success it always is.  A big list will soon be ap-
pearing to pop your name against a designated slot – no plan-
ning required; just roll up and get stuck in. 
  
 No School Uniform Day, Friday 16th June 

In exchange for a day of non-uniform, please send your 
child in with either a pre-loved toy for the Fair Tombola, or a 
bottle of wine that goes towards the highly coveted Fair Wheel-
barrow of Booze. 
  
END OF TERM PARTAAAAAY, Tuesday July 18th after School, 

Willow class’s amazing music lesson—

they have been exploring pentatonic 

scales by composing music and a dance 

about a Chinese dragon! 
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Jayden is going into business!  

Jayden in Year 4 has asked us to let families know about the 
business he has set up. It is great to see Young Entrepreneurs 
has inspired him! If you would like to support him, he will be 
having a sale of fidget toys  outside the school gates on Friday 
16th June at 3-3.30pm. 


